

Protect Grow Innovate

Enquiries: FOI@dpird.wa.gov.au

Our ref: FOI2025-017

Hanyu Liu



Sent via email: helloluna520@gmail.com

Dear Hanyu

Freedom of Information – Internal Review Acknowledgement Letter

This letter is to formally advise you that your internal review application under the *Freedom of Information Act 1992* (WA) (FOI Act), for decision dated 8 September 2025 has been received by the Department of Primary Industries and Regional Development (DPIRD) on 10 September 2025.

The Internal Review decision will not be dealt with by the person who made the initial decision, or by any person who is subordinate to the original decision maker. The outcome for an application for internal review may result in confirmation, variation or reversal of the initial decision under review. DPIRD will advise you of the Internal Review decision within 15 calendar days being Thursday 25 September 2025.

Should more time be required to process your Internal Review, DPIRD may apply to you and/or the Information Commissioner for an extension of time.

If you have any questions or would like to discuss your application, please feel free to contact me by email at foi@dpird.wa.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

CKuzímskí

Clare Kuzimski Information Release and Privacy Officer Department of Primary Industries and Regional Development